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UDNY GREEN SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER 8
Issued June 2016
Garden Party

I wish to thank Mrs Bramald, Mrs Marshall, parent volunteers and P4/5 children for the spectacular garden party they catered for. It was a great success and was enjoyed by many. The Garden Party also gave families an opportunity to view our school garden plot and tour the rest of the walled gardens at Udny Castle. We are very grateful to Mr and Mrs Williams for opening their garden to our community and making us feel incredibly welcome. If anyone has any photos from the event we would appreciate being emailed a copy of them so that we can create a photobook of the event. 

Staffing Update

The teaching staff for next session are

	Class/ Curriculum Area
	Teacher

	P1/2
	Ms Rossvoll

Mrs Middler

	P3/4
	Mrs Nixon

Mrs Reid (Wednesday)

	P5/6/7
	Miss Gibb

	ICT 
	Mrs Mclelland

	Support for learning
	Mrs Murray


Miss Gibb will undertake a phased return, working parts of the week until she builds up to working a full week. Mrs Middler will teach P5/6/7 in Miss Gibb’s absence. Ms Rossvoll will be class committed during Miss Gibb’s phased return. 

Mrs Bremner (Thursday), Mrs Cunningham (Tuesday, Wednesday) and Mrs Fowlie (Monday, Wednesday, Friday break to lunchtime) will continue as our Pupil support Assistants.

School Meals

We have been advised that, from Monday 15th August, the cost of school lunches will increase to £2.15.

Aberdeenshire Council Smoking Policy

Aberdeenshire Council’s new smoking policy will take effect at Aberdeenshire Council schools from the 15th august 2016. The policy means that smoking is not allowed anywhere or at any time over the entire school premises including outside grounds. The policy applies to school pupils, all staff working within the school, parents/carers and visitors. These restrictions also apply to the use of electronic cigarettes. Further information can be found at http://arcadialite.aberdeenshire.gov.uk/?p=14537
Aberdeenshire Libraries’ Summer Reading Challenge

Aberdeenshire Libraries’ Summer Reading Challenge is a fun and accessible activity for children of all ages and aims to promote reading and involve children in cultural activity. Children can read books, listen to books or download and read e-books over the summer holiday period. Summer Reading Challenge cards can be collected from Meldrum Library from Thursday 23rd June. For more information please visit https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qA88uyAyN0M
Thank You!

On behalf of the children and staff we would like to thank all parents, carers and members of the community who have volunteered their time to make a difference to our school and enrich learning experiences. Your help is very much appreciated and it greatly enhances the curriculum we provide, sincere thanks.

And finally…

On behalf of everyone here at Udny Green School may I wish you all a very happy summer break and we look forward to welcoming children back when school reopens on Tuesday 16th August at 9am. New P1 children begin school on Wednesday 17th August at 9am. 

Kind regards,

Anna Rossvoll

Head Teacher
